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Uniqueness of Uganda 

While many tourists come 
to Uganda to see the wild 
animals (elephants, lions, 

etc.), for some of  our people 
these animals are a threat to 
life.  There were two people 
killed by elephants near our 

village church in 
Karusandara. 

Prayer Requests 
• Bible translation works 

in Runyankore and 
Lhukonzo 

• Preaching point in 
Kyishanyarazi 

• New churches in 
Kyinyayobyo and 
Ribweryakyona 

• Mountain ministry 
• New Discipleship Points 
• Marcus and Kendra 

adjusting to life in the 
US 

Sending Church 

        Calvary Baptist 
    Church 

1823 S. Miami Ave. 
Marshall, MO  65340 

660-886-9772 
Pastor Rodney Haggett 

Mission Board 

PO Box 9 
Harrison, TN 37341 

423-344-5050 
www.bimi.org 

Africa Dir. Eric Bohman

Stay up-to-date with our 
brief  monthly videos on 

our website.
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in Uganda 
Another New Church 
  After Covid-19 disturbed us for a while, we were able to 
continue the training of  the dsicples in Ribweryakoyona—
the mountain village we had been going to for some time.  
During that training we did a lot of  soul-winning, discipling, 
teaching, and preaching.  On August 20, 2023, we officially 
opened the Independent Baptist Church of  Ribweryakyona 
(rēēb-wêryå-chōnä).  We had eight actually sign the 
constitution, with one sick not being able to sign and two 
others siging at the end of  the day (as they were getting 
married later).  With over 300 in attendace the church has 
begun with a great testimony in the village there.  We pray 
God’s blessing on His new church.  Please pray for the new 
church members as they strive to serve the Lord faithfully. 

Another New Couple 
  On the same day as the charter signing for the new church, we also 
had a wedding.  Once the charter service was over, we immediately 
started the wedding ceremony.  We praise the Lord for the testimony of  
Nathan and Veronica.  Pray for them in their new life together. 

Another Ladies Conference 
  Last year’s conference brought fifty-five ladies together, and we were 
praying for a larger number this year.  Praise the Lord we had eighty-
five ladies come from nine different churches and one preaching point. 
  Our theme was “Putting Pieces Together” focusing on how God takes 
different aspects of  our lives and brings them together to make 
something beautiful.  The spirit of  the ladies was encouraging as so many remembered each 
other from last year and welcomed each other.  They gave testimony of  how the Lord worked 
in their lives this past year and at the end of  the two day conference, they commited 
themselves to the Lord to make changes where necessary.  So many of  these ladies are young 
Christians with tender hearts to listen to easy lessons as well as the hard ones and allow the 
Holy Spirit to change them. 
  We are so thankful for the great people God 
has allowed us to work with and disciple.  
Please continue to pray for these ladies as they 
face difficult tests in the next year!  We also 
pray for the visiting ladies at the conference 
that they would continue to think about what 
they learned and come again for more 
teaching. 

Nathan and Veronica

Independent Baptist Church of  
Ribweryakyona members
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